Welcome to Gethsemane Baptist Church August 20, 2017 Bro. Paul A. Davidson, Pastor Cellular phone # 270-670-3859

Email: gbe1@scrtc.com or pastorp@scrtc.com www.gethsemanebaptistchurch.net

Please turn off all nonessential electronic devices.

Our future saints Church services for ages 4-6 is held the first four Sundays of each month. One of the ladies that oversee this gathering will be posted at the entrance to the back foyer soon after the start of morning worship service at 11 a.m. You may choose if you wish for your child to participate.

Nursery is provided each Sunday morning for the smaller children in classroom# 10.

All entrance doors will be locked at 11:15 a.m. & 6:15 p.m. on <u>Sunday's</u> excluding the front entrance by the Pastor's office.

A heartfelt Thank You is extended to all that attended and made last Sunday's BBQ fellowship a success. Those that cooked and worked to have everything ready for us, that were in morning worship service; we greatly appreciate your effort and energy spent.

We were blessed to witness Ms. Miranda Holbrook surrender her heart to the Lord during last Sunday's service. Be certain to lift her up to Christ in prayer. Pray for, witness to, invite to Church, all lost. You may be the Moses in their life that the Lord ordained to lead them to Calvary. The alternative for them to stay in their unbelief is to die lost to God forever.

We are very grateful Sis. Teresa is on the mend! After 2 brain surgeries within 2 weeks, time is needed to recuperate. A calendar volunteer sheet has been placed in the back foyer for anyone that would like to help out by cooking and taking a meal down to her. The address is on the sheet. Simply sign up on the day you plan to be a blessing and communicate this to her. If you have any further questions, see Sis. Candy Dennison.

We have new Dodge Ball Champions for this year! Kolten Mathews and Brad Davidson were the over comers, or maybe just the best ball dodgers this year! If God tarries, they will be the target at this time next year.

Sis. Melissa Young was the winner of The *Thompson Reference* study Bible – the award for compelling the most folks to join us as we worshipped the Lord over the past several months.

The next quarter's volunteer sheet for Nursery is located in the back foyer. Only a couple remain unfilled. Helping take care of the little ones is a blessing to the families that utilize the nursery. Be a blessing for them by volunteering.

Bro. Paul will begin a new Sunday School class soon. The tentative date is Sunday, September 10th. It will be named the "Life Class." Targeting younger adults, both single and married, with the principle theme of applying Biblical teaching to common events of life, both spiritual and issues we must deal with on a daily basis. It will be more an open style class with the topics taught and discussed generated from those that attend. If you, or someone you know would benefit from this type teaching, urge them to come and be a part of this new class.

Join us in Sunday School. To learn the Word of God is of vital importance for the success of a Christian life. Without this knowledge, failure is inevitable.

Bro. Paul may attend the fall Preacher's Fellowship at Salt Gum Baptist Church, Pastor Bro. Kennon Roark, on Saturday, September 9th. If any men are interested in going, please speak to him.

This week's nursery worker: Sis. Melissa Young
Next week's nursery worker: Sis. Christina and Sis. Caitlyn